
STATE OF VERMONT 
PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION 

 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

PURSUANT TO 30 V.S.A. §§ 8, 10, AND 248 
 

GMP 248 RE LOWELL SUBSTATION REBUILD & UPGRADE OF B20 LINE; & JOINT 248 
PETITION OF GMP, MORRISVILLE WATER & LIGHT, & JOHNSON WATER & LIGHT RE 

UPGRADE TO B22 LINE 
 

On November 4, 2019, Green Mountain Power Corporation, the Village of Morrisville 

Water & Light Department, and the Village of Johnson Water & Light Department filed a 

petition for a certificate of public good, pursuant to 30 V.S.A. § 248, authorizing a rebuild of the 

Lowell Substation and upgrade of the B20 line, and an upgrade to the B22 line in Eden and 

Johnson and Lowell and Morristown and Morrisville, Vermont.  The Commission is reviewing 

this petition in case number 19-4464-PET.  (Additional information regarding the petition is 

available on the Public Utility Commission’s website at www.epuc.vermont.gov) 

You are hereby notified that a Hearing Officer of the Vermont Public Utility 

Commission, Mary Jo Krolewski, Utilities Analyst, will conduct a PUBLIC HEARING on the 

petition on Thursday, January 16, 2020 at the Johnson Town Hall, 293 Lower Main Street W., 

Johnson, VT 05656. The Public Hearing will commence at 6:45 P.M., or immediately 

following a presentation at 6:30 P.M. hosted by the Vermont Department of Public Service. 

Green Mountain Power Corporation and Village of Morrisville Water & Light Department and 

Village of Johnson Water & Light Department will describe the project and answer questions 

about project details. 

The above hearing location is handicapped accessible.  Any person with a disability who 

wishes to attend and will need special accommodation should contact the Public Utility 

Commission (802-828-2358) by no later than January 14, 2020 if they will need that 

accommodation. 

If you are unable to attend the public hearing, you may submit written comments using 

the Public Utility Commission’s website at www.epuc.vermont.gov, via email to 

puc.clerk@vermont.gov, or via regular mail sent to Vermont Public Utility Commission, 112 

State Street, Montpelier, VT  05620-2701.  Please include case number 19-4464-PETwhen 

submitting written comments. 

Information about the site visit (which will occur on the same day as the public hearing) 

will be posted on the calendar on the Public Utility Commission’s website. 
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